

The Forge Entertainment (Deb2) Ltd, Leven House, Parkhouse Business Park, 419 Balmore Road, Glasgow, G22 6NT

Dear Resident,

ROYAL CRESCENT - Filming Notice for Season 2 of "The Debutante" - **DATE CHANGE **

I am writing to you again on behalf of The Forge, to inform you of a change of date in our return visit to Royal Crescent we will no longer be coming back on Sunday 18th August 2024. Instead, we will be returning on **Sunday 8th August 2024**.

Filming at Royal Crescent is still scheduled for one day, this will be on Sunday 8th September 2024. We will have a presence at Royal Crescent and Kelvingrove Street on Thursday 5th September while we prep the location ahead of filming.

Just as before our scenes at Royal Crescent are recreating a 1800s period street with Victorian Street dressing and characters arriving in horses and carts. To achieve filming safely we are required to close Royal Crescent and a section of Sauchiehall Street and Kelvingrove Street to traffic. We have liaised with Glasgow City Council to confirm traffic management, road closure and parking suspension plans along the below roads and streets for the corresponding proposed dates and times. Please keep a look out from Wednesday 4th September for the suspension signs highlighting the affected parking bays.

The reason for our return visit being later in the year is to try and make the most of the sun setting earlier in the day, as this time around some of our scenes are scripted at night, meaning, we will be starting our filming day later on Sunday 8^{th} September 2024, subsequently meaning we will also be finishing later. Currently, filming times are 12:00 - 22:00 we hope to be cleared from the street by 23:30 at the latest.

Please be aware that due to filming and light pollution, we will be taking control of the streetlighting within our closures on Royal Crescent and Sauchiehall Street during our filming hours only.

Please see below the planned closure dates and times along with the parking suspension for the week commencing 1st September 2024.

Road Closure information:

Royal Crescent -

Road Closure from Saturday 7th September 06:00 - Sunday 8th September 23:59

Kelvingrove Street, between Sauchiehall Street and Royal Terrace Lane – Saturday 7th September 06:00 – Sunday 8th September 23:59

Sauchiehall Street -

Road Closure Sunday 8th September 0600 - 23:59

Kelvingrove Street, between Argyle Street and Sauchiehall Street – Sunday 8th September 0600 – 23:59

Parking Suspensions information:

Royal Crescent -

10x P&D Bays from Number 9 - Number 15

from Thursday 5th September 06:00

All P&D Bays

from Saturday 7th September 06:00 - Sunday 8th September 23:59

(P&D bays may be suspended from Thursday 5th September 2024 outside the front of No.12 Royal Crescent)

Kelvingrove Street, between Sauchiehall Street and Royal Terrace Lane -

x11 P&D Bays in front of No.36 - No.52

from Saturday 7th September 06:00 – Sunday 8th September 23:59

Sauchiehall Street, between Kelvingrove Street and North Claremont Street -

x11 P&D Bays, x2 Disabled Bays, x1 20m Loading Bay

from Saturday 7th September 06:00 - Sunday 8th September t 23:59

Sauchiehall Street, between Kelvingrove Street and Derby Street -

x5 P&D Bays, x1 10m Loading Bay

from Saturday 7th September 06:00 – Sunday 8th September 23:59

All will stay the same as explained in our previous letter and as during our previous visit. To assist our filming, we will be bringing our technical facility vehicles into the suspended parking bays on Sauchiehall Street and Kelvingrove Street on Saturday 7th September 2024. All vehicles in all areas will be continually monitored by security until we leave on Sunday 8th September 2024. During our shoot day on Sunday 8th September 2024, some of our facilities will be moved from Kelvingrove Park onto our closed and controlled section of Sauchiehall Street, all of which will move back onto Kelvingrove Street for the end of the day.

Our third visit to Royal Crescent has gone away for the time being we will keep you all informed as best we can if this seems likely to return.

Thank you for all your help and understanding during our last visit at Royal Crescent; It was much appreciated by all Cast and Crew, and we are all very aware we would not have been able to achieve the day without your help and cooperation.

We appreciate the impact filming can have on nearby residents and businesses. We are aware that location filming is a privilege, and it is our aim to minimise the level of disruption to those directly affected. If you have any queries or concerns with our filming proposal, please do not hesitate to give me a call on my mobile at 07908 258096 or get in touch via email at debutanteloc@gmail.com at any time.

There will be a further letter nearer to our filming date to confirm our plans and show which parking bays will be suspended on which date. Thank you for your attention to this matter - we are very much looking forward to filming at Royal Crescent.

Kind regards,

Mitch Bellgreen Mobile: 07908 258096

Email: debutanteloc@gmail.com / mbellgreenlocations@gmail.com





